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SUBJECT   

 

Resolution for State Transit Assistance State of Good Repair Program 

(Staff Representative: Debra Johnson) 

 

RECOMMENDED ACTION 

 

To adopt a resolution: 

 

1) Authorizing the President and CEO to submit a funding request to the California 

Department of Transportation for Senate Bill 1 State Transit Assistance State of Good 

Repair funds to obligate allocated funding for Long Beach Transit’s capital projects 

in the amount of $535,936 

 

2) Certifying that Long Beach Transit will comply with State Transit Assistance State of 

Good Repair Recipient Certifications and Assurances, and authorizing the President 

and CEO to execute all required documents and any amendments with the California 

Department of Transportation 

 

BACKGROUND 

 

On April 28, 2017, Governor Jerry Brown signed Senate Bill 1 (SB 1), the Road Repair and 

Accountability Act of 2017, into law. Section 19 of SB 1 modifies the State Transit Assistance 

(STA) program to provide new funding to transit operators in California for eligible state of good 

repair (SGR) capital projects. The STASGR is funded from a portion of the new Transportation 

Improvement Fees on vehicle registrations which commenced on January 1, 2018. 

 

The State Controller’s Office (SCO) estimates the STASGR will provide $105 million in funding 

statewide, with more than $31.6 million allocated to Los Angeles County. The funds will be 

distributed using the STA formula. Los Angeles County Municipal Operators Association 

(LACMOA) will receive funding from both the STA program and the STASGR program. While 

the funding is formula driven, all eligible recipients are required to submit to the California 

Department of Transportation (Caltrans) a list of capital projects for which they plan to use the 

funds. These projects must be approved by Caltrans before the SCO will release the funds. 

 

Caltrans issued formal draft guidelines in May 2019. For FY 2019–2020, SGR staff is 

developing a new process for the submittal of project lists via an online reporting tool. Transit 

operators will now submit their project lists directly to their respective regional entities who will 

in turn compile the list of projects for all transit operators and submit to Caltrans through the 

electronic reporting tool no later than September 1, 2019. For Los Angeles County transit 

operators, the regional entity is represented by Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation 

Authority (Metro).  

 








